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   July 2021 

 
Dear St. John’s, 
 
Let’s go back to the beginning. The very 
beginning. I’m talking Genesis, the 
creation story, and the way in which God 
breathed life into the world. We know the 
story. The first day, the second day, and 
on and on, until day number 7. Genesis 
2:2-3 reads, “On the sixth day God 
completed all the work that he had done, 
and on the seventh day God rested. God 
blessed the seventh day and made it holy, 
because on it God rested from all the 
work of creation.”  
 
God rested – let that sink in for a moment. The image of God kicking back in a 
meadow taking a nap or going for a stroll and skipping rocks into the ocean makes 
my heart sing. In a world that measures one’s success by one’s busyness, I find 
great comfort in the call to rest. It’s not just a suggestion, but a commandment. 
Ranking #4 on the list of the ten commandments, we hear, “Remember the sabbath 
day, keep it holy.” In other words, rest. If God can, shouldn’t we? 
 
Friends, we have been through a lot. I know I say that often because it’s true. For 
the first time in a long time, we are finally able to gather with loved ones and break 
bread with friends and neighbors. We can celebrate weddings, graduations, and 
other milestones. We can gather to lay loved ones to rest and attend family 
reunions. And we can (and should) rest.  
 
Over the past year and a half, I have lost sight of the importance of resting. I have 
fallen short on remembering the sabbath day and keeping it holy and I am guessing 
I’m not the only one. Rest is as equally as important as the work we do. One 
without the other creates an imbalance. When we rest, we allow our hearts and 
minds to catch up to our hands and feet and vice versa. When we rest, we create 
space for God to speak and heal and breathe life into us in new ways.  
 
This month, I am reintroducing myself to the sabbath over a three-week period (I 
have some catching up to do)! From July 11-August 4, I’m going on vacation to 
reconnect with God, my family and friends, and to lay in a hammock (while 
imagining God relaxing in the one next to me).  
        (continued on next page) 
 

A MESSAGE FROM THE RECTOR 



 
 During that time, I will not be available via email, phone, etc. While I am 
 away, our incredible staff and clergy will be available for any needs that 
 arise. Please reach out to Matt+ or Stacey+ in the event of a pastoral 
 emergency.  
 
 As we continue through this green season and the warm summer months, I 
 pray you will consider your own sabbath time and need for rest. Remember, 
 if God can, we certainly should. 
 
 I remain faithfully yours, 

 Amanda+ 
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July Birthdays:  
 

Campbell Way                2 
Aidan Freeman               3 
Lorraine Nolan               5 
Kathy Kyper                   6 
Debbie Smith                  7 
Toni Ehrhart                   8 
Susan Tobie                    9 
Susan Blevins                 9 
Selena Hasircoglu           9 
Ellen Keller                   10 
Frances Gouveia           12 
Douglas Brown             12 
Irene Myers                   14 
David Gbur                   14 
Rev. Amanda Knouse   14 
Margaret Brown            15 
Jennifer Gustafson        16 
Yen Le                          18 
Sandra Jackson             19 
Andrew Welaish           22 
Mia Welaish                  22 
Hal Williams                 23 
James Glazier                24 
Nelson Lawrence          26 
Jean Brown                   28 
Foster Clark                  29 
Nicholas DiPace           31 
 
 
 

July Anniversaries:      
 

Bruce & Leslie Morgan      4 
Nicola & Karen DiPace    15 
Dr. Peter &  
Linda Novosel      15 
Andrew & Anne Carroll    25 
Donald & Ann Lovett     25 
 

Continued prayers for  
our Homebound:  
Ellen Keller,  Fritz Lawrence, 
Don Lovett, Nancy Nemith, 
Peter Plaxa, Ricky Smith, 
Joanna Sweeney 
 

Military: Amelia Dissinger, 
Brian Hobbins, Laurel 
Hobbins, Alex Kelly, Kirby 
Kinderwater, Kyle 
Kinderwater, Joshua Watkins,  
Cameron Watts 

 Following through on the Parish Meeting of June 2020, the primary business 
 of the June Vestry meeting was continued discernment regarding the Concord 
 Street properties. The following Resolution was passed unanimously after a 
 great deal of discussion: 
 
Whereas, the Vestry of St. John’s Episcopal Church in Lancaster, PA, has 
been discussing the best uses of the properties the church owns at 209 and 
211 Concord Street. 

 
 Whereas, regardless of the outcome, there are necessary maintenance work 
 items at 209 and 211 Concord Street that need to be completed in the next  
 30 days. 
 
 Whereas the Vestry believes it is in the best interests of the Church to 

continue to collect more information and engage in more discernment with 
regard to the resolution as to the property located at 211 Concord Street. 

 
 It is hereby Resolved that the Vestry has agreed upon the following actions 
 related to the properties located at 209 and 211 Concord Street: 
 
 1.  To keep the property located at 209 Concord Street and  
  continue to rent this property to the current tenant. 
 
 2. Contract with Kuhn’s Enterprises to perform mold remediation 
  work at 211 Concord Street pursuant to the proposal dated  
  6/14/21 (a copy of which is attached to this resolution). 
 

 3. Approve a maximum of $3500 to perform tree removal work in 
  the back yards of both 209 and 211 Concord Street. 
 

 4.  Following the inspection and gathering of additional  
  information, a  decision will be made at the August Vestry  
  meeting.  
 
        (continued on next page) 

VESTRY HIGHLIGHTS FOR JUNE 
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The Resolution was approved unanimously. (Cook/Sauder) 
 
Other business being reported on: 
 
Financially we had a particularly good month. Pledge income was above average. Monthly expenses 
were low. 
 
Vestry members will be contacting parishioners that we do not recall seeing lately. We want everyone to 
feel that it is safe to come back. 
 
Our Rector is taking an extremely well-earned vacation from July 11 to August 4. During that time, The 
Rev. Matt MacDougall will be available. Matt+ has proven himself to be a very capable priest who will 
be able to handle any issues you may feel need the Rector’s attention. Let us all give Amanda+ and her 
family the downtime they need. 
 

                            

           



 
Page 4    July 2021 

SENIOR WARDEN UPDATES 
 
I hope everyone is well and safe, 
and enjoying what is starting to feel 
like a “normal” summer. 
 
I wanted to provide you with a 
quick update on the Vestry’s 
discussions about the properties St. 
John’s owns at 209 and 211 
Concord Street. 
 
First, I want to thank everyone who 
participated in our Parish meeting 
about the Concord Street properties.  
Your comments, insights and 
thoughts were very helpful.  This 
information was extremely helpful 
in the Vestry’s discussion as to the 
best disposition of these two 
properties. 
 
Based on our Vestry meeting on Sunday June 20th, I can provide the following updates: 
 
• The Vestry voted to keep the property at 209 Concord Street and continue renting it with the current 

tenant. 
 
• The Vestry decided to continue our discernment and fact-finding mission with regard to the property 

at 211 Concord Street.  We will also be awaiting the results of a Lancaster City Housing Inspection 
of 211 Concord Street that will occur on Tuesday, June 29th.  Our plan is to make a final decision on 
the 211 Concord Street property at our August Vestry meeting. 

 
• In the interim, we have approved certain remedial work related to the black mold and other items in 

211 Concord Street. 
 
• We also approved tree removal work in the backyards of both the 209 and 211 units.  This relates to 

trees that are encroaching on the Church. 
 
If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to call or email me (717-917-1790 and 
webb.cook@yahoo.com). 
 

Thanks, and I hope you all enjoy the rest of your summer. 
 

Webb Cook 

mailto:webb.cook@yahoo.com
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VESTRY RESOLUTION RELATED TO CHURCH PROPERTIES 

 
Whereas, the Vestry of St. John’s Episcopal Church in Lancaster, PA, has been discussing the best uses 
of the properties the church owns at 209 and 211 Concord Street. 
 
Whereas, regardless of the outcome, there are necessary maintenance work items at 209 and 211 
Concord Street that need to be completed in the next 30 days. 
 
Whereas, the Vestry believes it is in the best interests of the Church to continue to collect more 
information and engage in more discernment with regard to the resolution as to the property located at 
211 Concord Street. 
 
It is hereby Resolved, that the Vestry has agreed upon the following actions related to the properties 
located at 209 and 211 Concord Street 
 
1. To keep the property located at 209 Concord Street and continue to rent this property to the current 

tenant 
2. Contract with Kuhn’s Enterprises to perform mold remediation work at 211 Concord Street pursuant 

to the proposal dated 6/14/21 (a copy of which is attached to this resolution) 
3. Approve a maximum of $3500 to perform tree removal work in the back yards of both 209 and 211 

Concord Street   
 
Submitted and Approved by the Vestry of St. John’s Episcopal Church of Lancaster, PA, this 20th day of 
June, 2021.  

 

STREAM TEAM  
 

 
Lights, Camera, Action! 
 

Since March of last year, St. John’s Youtube 
channel has been viewed nearly 20,000 times and 
streamed over 5,600 hours worth of content. During 
the pandemic, online streaming was our only option 
to keep our community together.  As we begin the 
transition back to in-person services, St. John’s will 
continue to live stream, but we need your help! 
 
 

 
To continue this exciting and vital part of our ministry, St. John’s is urgently in need of volunteers! If 
you can click a mouse button, you have the skills to join our STREAM TEAM! If you are up to the 
challenge, we will provide hands-on training either before or after services. Please reach out to Joe Way 
at way@mac.com or 717-333-9130 if you need more information. I look forward to hearing from you! 
 

 

mailto:way@mac.com
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GLOBAL PARTNERSHIP CHALLENGE  
I AM, WE ARE...ONE WORLD: HERE, THERE, EVERYWHERE 

“Think of the love that the 
Father has lavished on us, by 
letting us be called God’s 
children; and that is what we 
are.” - 1 John 3:1  
We are ALL God’s children - 

learning, exploring, getting to know each other 
regardless of any differences. How boring would it 
be if we were all the same, but then He doesn’t 
create us that way. Celebrate and get to know your 
brothers and sisters.  
   
July 4th - 4th of July   
As you watch the fireworks in the sky on this day, 
may we explode with joy and be surprised  at the 
differences that together are beautiful and know 
that can happen for God’s.   
    
July 11th  
“All things are connected like the blood that unites 
us. We do not weave the web of life, we are 
merely a strand in it. Whatever we do to the web, 
we do to ourselves.” - Chief Seattle    

Think of the smiles, the heart felt thanks from 
those we have connected with at the Food 
Pantry, the Community Breakfast, the Soles4Souls 
project, Eagles Nest, Betty Finney AIDS garden, 
Angel Tree, Martha’s Ministry, almost ourselves 
and those. 
   
 July 18th: Nelson Mandela Day  
 “If you want to make peace with your enemy, you 
have to work with your enemy. Then he/she 
becomes your partner.”- Nelson Mandela  
Listen to the words coming from the start of our 
Eucharist - “ALL are welcomed at this table”    
Let that be who each of us are to our neighbors.   
    
July 25th  
“Peace between countries must rest on the solid 
foundation of love between individuals.” - Gandhi  
Regardless of what we witness about any of those 
in higher office, we are one community, one 
nation, one world, and ALL one God’s children. 
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DEACON’S MESSAGE  
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INTRODUCING ST. JOHN’S DIRECTOR OF MUSIC MINISTRIES, 

DOUGLAS BEACH  
 
 

 
Pictured above (with his siblings Mollie and Gabriel), you can find your new Director of Music: 
Douglas Montgomery Beach. Douglas is a native of Bel Air, Maryland. He began taking piano 
lessons against his own will at age 5 from his father. Douglas moved on to study with the  
Director of the Maryland Conservatory of Music. A graduate of New Covenant Christian 
School, Douglas led a student choir to the ACDA competition held at Lancaster Bible College. 
After high school, he studied music at Messiah College, where he formed a barbershop quartet 
called "The Grantham Gents", who released a CD upon graduation.  
 
Douglas enjoyed singing in the concert choir at Messiah, under the direction of Linda Tedford. 
He is a proud member of the Barbershop Harmony Society, and sings with the Hershey Chapter, 
Parkside Harmony, and went on to win a 3rd place international medal with the chorus in 2019 
in Orlando. He also sings with a barbershop quartet called Taylor Made--you can find recordings 
of both ensembles on YouTube and Facebook!  
 
Douglas has served as the Director of Music at St John's Hain's United Church of Christ and 
Yorkshire United Methodist Church, and is thrilled to be a part of the St John's Episcopal 
Church community! Douglas enjoys riding his motorcycle, and would love to grab a beer with 
YOU at any local bar--just ask!  
 
 
A Prayer for Church Musicians and Artist             BCP 819 
 

O God, whom saints and angels delight to worship in heaven: Be ever present with your servants 
who seek through art and music to perfect the praises offered by your people on earth; and grant 
to them even now glimpses of your beauty, and make them worthy at length to behold it unveiled 
for evermore; through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen.  



Page 10 The Messenger 

FINANCIAL SUMMARY 

After soft March and April, pledge income rebounded in May resulting in a $6,427 operating surplus.  
This is a very positive result given the typical slow down in giving as we approach summer season.  

Pledge income YTD is $14,020 behind 2020 actual, but $24,676 ahead of 2019.  In aggregate, May and 
YTD spending are running slightly below budget. 

C. Wear 
Treasurer 

          

St. John's Episcopal Church       

Operating Income Statement       

May 2021 Results         

Cash Basis in $000's         

     May      
Year to 

Date   

   2021A 2020A 2021B  2021A 2020A 2021B 

Income           

 Contributions  $39.4  $26.2  $33.6   $182.7  $196.2  $168.2  

 Draw from Investments  $0.0  ($48.5) $3.7   $0.0  $0.0  $18.4  

 Designated Gifts  $0.0  $0.0  $0.0   $0.0  $0.0  $0.0  

 Other Income  $3.7  $0.2  $5.8   $29.9  $23.1  $29.2  

 Jubilee  $0.2  $2.4  $4.9   $5.8  $16.9  $24.5  

            

Total Income  $43.3  ($19.8) $48.1   $218.4  $236.2  $240.3  

            
Expense           
 Personnel  $22.9  $23.4  $24.4   $112.0  $126.5  $121.9  

 Property  $4.8  $6.1  $7.0   $33.9  $35.9  $35.1  
 Outreach  $7.0  $9.0  $6.6   $31.0  $37.6  $33.2  
 Other Ministries  $2.0  $2.2  $3.1   $14.5  $13.7  $15.7  
 Jubilee  $0.2  $1.2  $5.0   $2.4  $13.9  $25.1  
            

Total Expenses  $36.9  $42.0  $46.2   $193.8  $227.6  $231.1  

            
            

Net Surplus/(Shortfall)  $6.4  ($61.8) $1.9   $24.6  $8.6  $9.3  

          
 

A PRAYER FOR OUR COUNTRY                                                                 BCP 820 
 
Almighty God, who hast given us this good land for our heritage: We humbly beseech thee that we may  
always prove ourselves a people mindful of thy favor and glad to do thy will. Bless our land with honorable 
industry, sound learning, and pure manners. Save us from violence, discord, and confusion; from pride and 
arrogance, and from every evil way. Defend our liberties, and fashion into one united people the multitudes 
brought hither out of many kindreds and tongues. Endue with the spirit of wisdom those to whom in thy 
Name we entrust the authority of government, that there may be justice and peace at home, and that, 
through obedience to thy law, we may show forth thy praise among the nations of the earth. In the time of 
prosperity, fill our hearts with thankfulness, and in the day of trouble, suffer not our trust in thee to fail; all 
which we ask through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen.  



CONGRATULATIONS TO  
AMELIA DISSINGER!   

 
She graduated from Air Force basic training on June 24th. 
We ask God to continue to watch over her and offer her 
courage, strength, and wisdom as she serves our country.   
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CAPITAL CAMPAIGN NEWS 
 

We’re Almost There! 

 
Last month we focused on how the power of the Holy Spirit has worked through us during this six-year 
capital campaign -- sometimes with explosive and spectacular gifts and other times with a slow, 
consistent infusion of support. As we come closer to retiring our debt, it is clear that the Holy Spirit has 
moved each generous member of this congregation.  
 
This chart shows that we are $6,117 from our goal to make St. John’s debt free. Will we reach success 
with a few explosive gifts? A whole lot of smaller ones? A combination of the two? Will yours be the 
one that puts us over the top? The Holy Spirit is walking beside each of us to help us discern what role 

we will play. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Not Equal Shares but Equal Sacrifice 

A special message to those with outstanding pledges: Paying the balance on your pledges by October 
will allow St. John’s to have the cash on hand to retire our debt without temporarily borrowing from our 

endowment funds. 
And to all: 

THANK YOU! THANK YOU! THANK YOU! 

 Goal to Retire Debt: $120,000   

 Gifts Needed Total Needed for success 

 Pledges/Gifts Rec'd: 

6/22/2021 

1 @ $12,000 $12,000  $49,253 

2 @ $7,500 $15,000  $10,000 

3 @ $5,000 $15,000  $5,000 

12 @ $2,500 $30,000  $17,800 

20 @ $1,000 $20,000  $24,542 

40 @ $500 $20,000  $5,038 

24 @ $250 $6,000  $1,150 

Other $2,000  $1,100 

Total $120,000  113,883 

  

Additional Gifts Needed 

to Meet Goal: $6,117   
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 SAVE THE DATE                   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 Here's one more thing that makes us feel "normal" again. On Friday, August 20, the Fulton Elementary 
 teachers and staff will have lunch in our parish hall to celebrate the back to school event. A tradition 
 has been to support teachers with school supplies for their classrooms. It is always much appreciated 
 and raises some excitement, not only with them but with St. John’s. Your support is requested by  
 donating ANY school supplies you can manage to bring in. Choices should be made with the teachers 
 in mind - items to make their classroom life easier.   
 

Suggestions are: good scissors, staplers, calculators, sharpie markers, dry erase markers, mini white 
boards, Kleenex, Clorox wipes, spiral notebooks of different sizes, stickers, post it notes. Good items 
for students are crayons, pencils, pencil sharpeners, extra erasers, rulers, etc.   

 

 There are approximately 20-25 classroom teachers who can use our support (and don't forget the art  
 teacher!). Bring items to the parish hall any time in the next six weeks. Contact Sue Martin with  
 questions.   
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